



Spring 2026 Meeting Minuets Number 12

Monday, April 27, 2026

Join Zoom Meeting - <https://hancockcollege.zoom.us/j/81877158747>

1. Organizational Items

- a) Call to order at 12:25pm
- b) Flag Salute by Ora shrecengost
- c) Roll Call – Absent: Excused: Andrew Hein, Avari Gault Unexcused: Jennifer Gonzales Martinez, Tina Rios

Executive Cabinet	Officers	Board of Directors	Officers
President	Annabelle Ruiz	Director of Student Organizations	Tina Rios
Executive Vice President	Hailey Liles	Director of Academic Affairs	Faith Davis
Student Trustee	Daisy Garcia	Director of Public Relations	Abbygail Velazquez
Executive Director	Khadija Abdourahamane Moussa	Director of Student Advocacy	Luris Villegas
Executive Secretary	Avari Gault	Director of Campus Environment	Andrew Hein
Vice President of Finance	Joseph Willard	Director of Legislative Affairs	Alyssa Alvarez
Vice President of External Affairs	Jennifer Gonzalez Martinez	Director of Student Outreach	Maria Amador

- d) Adoption of Agenda Motioned (AV) Second (LV) Ruling (MP)
- e) Adoption of Minutes Motioned (KA) Second (AA) Ruling (MP)
- Hailey motions to change the minutes to make it clear that the 2,\$1000 scholarships are going towards transfer students and the 4, 500 Scholarships goes to transfer or non-transfer students
- Motioned (HL) Second (LV) Ruling (MP)

2. Public Comment (7 min.): .none

3. Urgent Items: .none

4. Discussion Items:

- Annabelle: In the meetings, anyone who wishes to speak needs to raise their hand and be acknowledged, if you don't raise your hand at the meeting, you will not be recognized and therefore cannot speak to the group. She requested all to respect others when they are talking. If anyone doesn't want to be at the meeting or want to have a conversation with someone, they should step outside.
- Daisy- The correct wording for the ASBG/AHC Foundation scholarship wasn't specific in last week's minutes. The language in the minutes does not specify the difference for the transfer and non-transfer scholarships.

5. Old Business: none

6. Treasurer's Report):

ASBG Program Board: \$ 12,670.00

Student Rep Fee (SRF): \$ 2798.13

7. New Business (7 min)

A. Scholarships

Action: Maria Amador

Move to approve additional funding not to exceed \$1000 for scholarships to correct addition error.

Motioned (MA) Second (DG) Ruling (MP)

B. Advisor Conference

Action: Hailey Liles

Move to approve funding not to exceed \$3000 for the advisor to attend the CCCSAA professional conference June 24-26. Motioned (HL) Second (AV) Ruling (MP)

8. **Reports (5 min. each)**

- a) **Advisor's Report-** Stephanie Robb- Stephanie thanked those who helped with the elections and to the candidates who have been campaigning. She reminded everyone to promote the elections and for people who vote in person, they can get free nachos. Stephanie thanked the Paw Print committee and says it has been well received. Great job!
- b) **President's Report-**Annabelle Ruiz – Annie went to the DEIA luncheon with other members from the leadership class. The luncheon was great. She also attended the Spring Fling with the Kiwanis Club, and the poet laureate event on campus. Next week she will attend a potluck with the Circle K Club.
- c) **Student Trustee's Report-** Daisy Garcia – Daisy thanked Maria for leading the flag salute and Alex for the president's report at the last BOT meeting held at the LVC campus. She also attended the DEIA luncheon and poet laureate event. She will be volunteering at the Folklorico event here on campus. May 19th will be her next BOT meeting at 6 o'clock at SM campus.
- d) **SSCCC Delegate Report-** Hailey Liles . Hailey attended the Delegate Assembly last Thursday. She discussed the services and classes here on campus. And other schools talked about their programs and their AI usage. They went through a new bill regarding access to abortion care and course naming. Thursday, April 30th will be the next meeting.
- e) **Athletics Liaison-** Joseph Willard - Nothing new to report. After the report Ora asked about the results of the baseball team. Hailey stated that the school's baseball team won the conference, and they are off to playoffs.
- f) **Inter-Club Council-** Tina Rios. The next meeting will be in the fall.

ASBG Committee Reports:

Paw Print: Faith- The final edition is completed and thanks Claudia for her help with posters promoting it.

Asian Pacific Heritage Celebration: Alyssa- Everything is ready for the event on Wednesday. All they need to do is decorate G-106 on Tuesday.

Junior Leadership Conference: Alex stated that she is securing help for the event and appreciates everyone who is working with her planning the event.

End of Year Banquet- Annie stated they are finalizing details about catering. The class was asked for their input and ideas. Ideas were shared about having cookies, mini pancakes, little sandwiches, and baked goods. The class also discussed having music as entertainment. The banquet will be on May 13th. The committee will meet after class to discuss more details.

Stress Buster. The Committee will be meeting after class.

g) **Administrative Council and Committee Reports (4 min each)**

College Council - (1 st & 3 rd Monday 2:30-4:30) - Annabelle Ruiz – the meeting was very informative. Talking about the 5yr plan and the college center plan. The college wants to construct a center for the UC/CSU students. The college was offered the old DMV in SM. Annie wanted to ask the class for their opinions. Faith thought it was a good idea, but there was a concern that they would be far from services. Alex asked who would be paying for the building? Edward says the reason he enrolled in the program was to be in contact with the school, and he has no issues with it. Janet says that it would be beneficial in the long run. Since classes are struggling with space and creates connection with campus.	Student Services Council (2nd & 4th Wednesday 2:30-4:00)- Luris, Khadija, & Hailey- he next meeting will be on May 6 th
Citizens' Oversight Committee (twice a year)- Ora Shrecengost – No date yet	Sustainability Committee (3rd Thursday 9-10)- Hailey Liles - she attended the planting of the tree and plaque dedication. Does not have the next meeting date
Technology Council (1st & 3rd Wednesdays 2:30-4)- Fernando Ward – The next meeting will be held on Wednesday.	Institutional Effectiveness (2nd & 4th Tuesday 2:00-3:30)- Faith Davis – The next meeting will be held on April 28 .

Human Resources Council (1st & 3rd Thursdays 1:30-3)- Edward Lamberson –. Next meeting will be held on May 7 and Edward will be in attendance.	Academic Senate (2nd & 4th Tuesdays 4-6)- Alyssa, Tina, Faith – The meeting will be held on April 28 and Ora will be in attendance.
Foundation Board (quarterly)- Annabelle Ruiz – The scholarship banquet is the next event for the board.	Student Success & Equity (3rd Tuesday 2-3:30) – Avari Gault – No report
Auxiliary Programs Board (quarterly)– Ora Shrecengost – Ora's next meeting will be on May 12, and she will be in attendance.	Facilities Council (2nd & 4th Thursdays 9:30-11)- Ora - The meeting was held at the Redwood Grove. Next meeting will be on May 14 th
Budget Council (2nd & 4th Mondays 2:30-4)- Annabelle Ruiz – Annie's next meeting will be on May 7 th .	Outreach Committee (2nd Tuesday 2:30- 3:30) - Maria Amador – The next meeting will be held in September.
Web Services Committee (1st Thurs 9:30-10:30)– Jennifer GM – No report	Student Learning Council (2nd & 4th Wed. 2:30-4)- Luris, Maria & Khadija– Luris stated that their AP/BP items were sent to the Senate. Which were about textbook selection and courses. Their council report went to the Senate. The new FYE program will have 2 sections in LVC and 3 in SM. 180 students are currently in the program. The next meeting will be held on May 13.
DEIA (4th Friday 10:30-12)- Daisy, Luris & Jennifer – For the Summit, there were more than 130 attendees. Jennifer did amazing being the MC and Luris did a lot of work on the event. Daisy Thanked them. Luris shared info on the feedback form that was sent. Some attendees were upset that they did not receive food. Daisy stated that the RSVP helped get a head count for the food. There were people who could not RSVP. The committee sponsored the poet laureate event. May 15 will be the DEIA committee potluck The next meeting will be on May 29 th .	AP&P (1st & 3rd Thurs. 2-4) Faith Davis – The next meeting will be held on May 7 th and it will be the last one of the semester.
PD Committee (3rd Thursday 2:30-3:30)– Alex Bentley – No report	

9. **Approved Budget Report:**

ASBG Program Board: \$ _12468.13_

Student Rep Fee (SRF):\$ _0_

10. **Announcements:**

- **Ronnie: BIGE club went to UCSB on Friday to take a tour. Ronnie said that it was nice.**
- **Annie wishes all the candidate's good luck in the ASBG elections.**

11. **Upcoming Events**

- | | | |
|-----------------------|---|-----------------|
| • April 24-April 29 | ASBG Elections | |
| • Wednesday, April 29 | Asian Pacific Heritage Celebration | 12:00pm-1:30pm |
| • Tuesday, May 5 | LVC Taco Tuesday(student appreciation) | 11:00am-12:00pm |
| • Wed. May 6 | Stress Buster | 11:00am-1:00pm |
| • Wednesday, May 13 | Year End Banquet | 12:00pm-1:30pm |
| • May 12, 13, 14 & 18 | Study A Thon | 5:00pm- 10:00pm |
| • Thursday, May 21 | Scholarship Banquet | 6:00pm-8:00pm |
| • Friday, May 22 | Commencement | 10:30am |
| • | | |

12. **Adjournment** at _1:23pm_ Motioned (LV) Second (KA) Ruling (MP)

In compliance with the Americans With Disabilities Act, if you need assistance to participate in this meeting, please contact the Student Activities office at (805) 922-6966 x3734. Please make requests at least 48 hours prior to the meeting in order to make reasonable arrangements to ensure accessibility to this meeting.